	[image: image1.png]08y
% Oy B¢l

Ministry
of Justice





	April 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190322031
Thank you for your email in which you made a request for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
I am requesting a FOIA 

• I would like to know since 2017 to now how many individuals have successfully enrolled and completed the POELT training course. 

• I would like to know since 2017 to now how many prison officers of all grades and contracts including Supervising officers and custodial managers have left the service.
Your request has been handled under the FOIA. 
I can confirm MoJ holds the information you requested on prison staff. 
In relation to the first part i.e. individuals who enrolled and have completed the mandatory POELT training course since 2017, I have extracted the data in table below broken by year.
Total number of individuals who enrolled and completed1 the POELT training course, during the years 2017 and 20182,3
	
	
	
	Headcount

	 
	2017
	2018
	Total

	Completed4 POELT Training
	3,191
	5,216
	8,407


Notes

1. The produced figures are for all individuals who enrolled and completed the mandatory POELT training, to become prison officers.

2. The backing data used, is based on individuals' initial enrolment dates, rather than their training completion dates. Therefore, individuals completing courses in 2017, who enrolled prior to January 1st of that year, have not been counted.

3. The figures have been produced for completion dates between 2017 and 2018, for consistency with other published figures.

4. Where information on the outcome of an individuals' training is currently not available, or has yet to be updated in the system, that individual has not been counted as a completion case. As such, the figures are dynamic and may be subject to alterations in the future.

However, for the second part i.e. prison officers who have left since 2017, the information is exempt under section 21 of the FOIA, because they are published and reasonably accessible to you within the HMPPS Workforce quarterly statistics. The prison staff leavers data as at end of December covering 2017 and 2018 is available within the HMPPS Workforce statistics bulletin. Table 8c at the link below provides the leavers data by grade and Bands 3-5 are the prison officers. Also, Table 11b at the same link shows total band 3-5 leavers and their reasons for leaving.
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/hm-prison-and-probation-service-workforce-quarterly-december-2018.
The updated figures for the period between January 2019 and March 2019, will be released concurrently with the next publication update, due for release on the 16th May, 2019.
Recruiting and retaining engaged and motivated staff is critical to delivering the solutions to drive improvement across the service and so we take staff retention very seriously. Staffing levels across all prisons are now at their highest since 2012 with more than 4,700 recruited since October 2016. And to boost retention, we have awarded our hardworking prison officers with their highest pay increase for a decade. We are also equipping staff with the tools to do their job safely - rolling out PAVA incapacitant spray and body-worn cameras. 
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